For the surfing community from Surfrider Foundation Miami:

The Reefline and Protecting the Wave
(August 27, 2021, update)

We have the following updates since our last update (June 18, 2021):

1. We've been working with the Reefline team to formalize our agreement, which we
described in the June update, in a written memorandum of understanding (MOU).
We're currently far apart on some key issues. We hope to resolve these and have an
acceptable MOU signed.

However, while we were trying to resolve these issues Miami-Dade County DERM issued
a permit for the project, which may be viewed here. Since we do not yet have an MOU,
we filed an appeal of the permit, which may be viewed here. The hearing for this is
scheduled for October 14th,

2. We also have been informed of some changes to the anticipated time frame for the
project. These are:
a. The modeling is now expected to be done in November, 2021
b. The target completion date of the project is in time for Art Basel 2022 (December
2022).


https://miami.surfrider.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/PERMIT-7-27-2021.pdf
https://miami.surfrider.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Notice-of-Appeal-2011-CLI-PER-00185.pdf

